

The Village of Sleepy Hollow, Illinois

One Thorobred Lane Sleepy Hollow, Illinois 60118

Village Hall

426-6700

Village Clerk

428-2266

Village President

426-6822

Building Department 428-3388

Revenue Sharing Proposed Use Hearing and Board Minutes March 1, 1982

The Revenue Sharing Proposed Use Hearing was called to order on March 1, 1982 at 7:25 PM by President Peterson. Roll call: Grisolia, Matthews, Peterson, Rabe, Zhe,

present. Notice was published in the Free Press on February 17, 1982. A written budget request was received from the Dundee Township Senior Citizens Council for \$500. Mrs. Matthews suggested using the anticipated funds to pay the salary of one policeman as has been done in the past. No other requests or suggestions were made. Hearing adjourned 7:35 PM.

The regular meeting of the Sleepy HOllow Corporate Authorities was called to order on March 1, 1982 at 7:40 PM by President Peterson. Roll was called and answered as follows: Grisolia, Matthews, Rabe, Zhe, Peterson; also present were Clerk Pofahl, Treasurer Panning, Chief Bradley, Engineer Andersen, Zoning Board Chair Heffron.

Mrs. Zhe moved to accept the minutes, second by Matthews, carried by voice.

The members of the Board agreed to support and approve the Little City drive.

The Clerk will write the IEPA requesting that agency to remove the Village from the list of restricted water sources.

Mrs. Matthews moved to pay to Baumann/Walnut Hill the sum of \$7,737.00 which is the cost of oversizing the pumps and well house in Walnut Hill, second by Grisolia, roll call: Grisolia, Matthews, Rabe, Zhe, aye. O nays,

Bob Andersen announced he has resigned from CMT and will be working for McDonough in Chicago. Brian Whiston and Stephen Moulton will be moving to the Aurora office of CMT.

Phil Bus of the Kane County Development Dept. discussed the County land use plan. He will meet with the Plan Commission sometime soon.

Gus Milz and several representatives of the American Indian Brotherhood discussed house raffles and Mr. Milz's situation in particular. The raffle is registered in Bollingbrook.

Walt Heffron discussed the jurisdictional boundary agreement with West Dundee encouraging acceptance of the plan which West Dundee has submitted as it is substantially the plan which Sleepy Hollow submitted to W. Dundee several years ago.

Mr. Grisolia left at 9:30 PM.

Mrs. Matthews moved to pay the water Dept. bills amounting to \$6,150.71, second by Rabe, roll call: Matthews, Rabe, Peterson, Zhe, aye. 3 absent.

Mrs. Matthews moved to payGeneral Fund bills amounting to \$10,329.33, second byRabe, roll call: Matthews, Rabe, Peterson, Zhe, aye. 3 absent.

Mrs. Matthews moved to charge a fee for water turn-off: \$35 fee for replacement of a broken meter (plus the cost of the meter) when the meter broke due to negligence of the owner.

\$20 fee during regular hours; \$30 fee during weekends, holidays, evenings for any service call where the responsibility for repair lies with the owner of the property.

second by Rabe, carried by voice vote.

Mrs. Zhe moved to pass Ordinance #7-13-2 which is a load limit on road surfaces due to weather conditions, second by Rabe, roll call: Matthews, Rabe, Peterson, Zhe, aye. 3 absent.

Mrs. Zhe moved to adjourn, second by Rabe, adjourn 11:00 PM

B.S.

Bonita Pofahl, Village Clerk